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Senator Carr asked: 

1. Is it correct that Natural Heritage Trust funding allocated by the Commonwealth for World Heritage Areas in 2001 – 2002 was $15m?

2. If not, what was the figure?

3. Is it correct that Natural Heritage Trust funding allocated by the Commonwealth for World Heritage Areas in 2002 – 2003 was $7m?

4. If not, what was the figure?

5. Is it correct that the Commonwealth is now only providing NHT funding for World Heritage areas in Tasmania and Queensland’s Wet Tropics? Isn’t it correct that there is no longer any direct funding for Fraser Island (Qld) Willandra Lakes (NSW) Shark Bay (WA) and other World Heritage areas?

6. Why has this cut occurred?

7.
Why is the Commonwealth abandoning its responsibilities to support management of World Heritage Areas? Surely the whole idea of World Heritage Areas is that they belong to the world and their management should not just be left up to the local authority?

Answers:
1. The Commonwealth allocated a total of $15 million for management of state World Heritage Areas in 2001-02. This comprised $9.7 million from the Natural Heritage Trust and $5.3 million from a separate appropriation for the Tasmanian Wilderness World Heritage Area.

2. Not applicable.

3. No. 

4. Funding arrangements for World Heritage have been changed to reflect the new regional focus of the Natural Heritage Trust extension. To date, just over $6.5 million has been allocated. However, this is expected to be augmented through contributions from the state-wide and regional components of the Trust.

5. No. The Commonwealth contributes strongly to the priority management needs of all World Heritage properties. This will continue to be the case. 
6. There has been no reduction in World Heritage funding.

7.
The Commonwealth’s new funding arrangements to support management of Australia’s World Heritage areas are designed to enhance existing guardianship arrangements.
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